Department of Environmental Protection 

Bureau of Waste Prevention

Southeast Regional Office

20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA  02347

508-947-2833

City of Brockton

Public Notice


In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111, Sections 150A and 150A 1/2 and the regulations promulgated thereunder, 310 CMR 16.00 "Site Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities," an application for site assignment has been filed with the Brockton Department of Public Health for the site assignment of a municipal solid waste transfer station, located at 1093 North Montello Street, Brockton, MA, 02301.


The new area under consideration is 7.83 acres, which is adjacent to an existing transfer station on a 10.82 acre site.  The proposed facility will be used for a transfer station that will accept municipal solid waste at a maximum of 1000 tons/day. The proponent is Champion City Recovery, LLC, 1093 North Montello Street, Brockton, MA 02301.


Copies of the Site Assignment Application may be reviewed at the Brockton Public Library, 155 West Elm Street, Brockton, (Mon & Tues 12:00 PM to 8:00 PM, Wed through Sat 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM), at the Avon Public Library, 280 West Main Street, Avon, MA,  (Mon & Tues & Thurs 12:00 PM to 8:00 PM, Wed & Fri & Sat  9:00 AM to 5:00 PM), at the Holbrook Public Library, 2 Plymouth Street, Holbrook, MA 02343 (Mon & Wed 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Tues & Thurs 10:00 AM to 7:30 PM, Fri 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM, Sat  10:00 AM to 2:00 PM), at the Brockton Health Department, 45 School Street, (Mon through Fri 8:30 Am to 4:30 PM), or by appointment at the Department of Environmental Protection, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA 02347 (508-946-2718). Copies of the application may be purchased by contacting Jack Walsh, Champion City Recovery (508-427-0069). The Department of Environmental Protection (the Department) shall receive comments on the proposed facility site for 21 days from the date of the Department’s receipt of proof that the public notice requirements have been completed. All comments regarding the assignment of this site should reference DEP File# 044-002-B, and be mailed to: Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Waste Prevention, Southeast Regional Office, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA  02347.


The applicant may modify the application for the initial forty (40) days of the review period where such modifications are deemed not to be major modifications. The Department shall issue a Department Report on Suitability within sixty (60) days of the date of the Department’s receipt of proof that the public notice requirements have been completed.


